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Headteacher’s notes…   
A warm welcome back to the Summer Term. I trust that you all had a good Easter holiday and that everyone is ready for 
the term ahead. As always we have lots planned for the coming term and a list of dates is included at the end of this 
letter. Class Letters have been sent home today and further details about some of the events will be sent home nearer 
the time. 
 
The presentation used at this week’s KS1 SATs meeting is available on the website (Class Pages/Key Stage 1). 
 
Well done to those who played in the Hunts Girls Football Festival earlier this week. 
 
Next week many of the children from Year 4 are at Grafham for their residential. We hope that they have some good 
weather and an enjoyable time. Updates will be posted on the front page of the school website. 
 
Sunny Weather 
When the weather warms up please help us by sending your child to school with a named hat and water bottle.  Please 
do not send in sunglasses. Sun cream can also be sent in (in a named bottle) but the children are responsible for putting 
this on themselves. 
 
Parent Drop In 
Our Family Worker is holding further ‘drop in’ sessions for parents this term. They run from 9.00am—9.30am and are on 
Thursday 2nd May and Wednesday 19th June. 
If you would prefer a 1:1 appointment then please contact Kayleigh on 07741 830017 or email 
Kayleigh.Fry@cambridgeshire.gov.uk to book these. The Family Worker is available to work and support parents with 
any issues at home, including sibling rivalry, school refusal and general behaviour. 
 
Music News 
Choir will start on Thursday 2nd May and orchestra on Friday 3rd May.  

- Sunday 19th May 3pm – 4.30pm Musical Teas at Brampton Church - all children from 
KS2 music clubs invited to perform. 

- Wednesday 22nd May 6pm - 7pm    Summer Music Concert - all children from KS2 
music clubs invited to perform and Y6 individuals. 

 
e-safety 
We are sharing updated information about Youtube from National Online 
Safety.  
 
YouTube is an online platform - owned by Google - where users can upload 
and watch video content. Although you are required to create an account to 
upload material, you do not need an account to watch videos on the 
platform, meaning anyone with an internet connection can watch videos 
that your child uploads. All different types of information, advice and 
entertainment are uploaded and billions of people tune in to watch, rate and 
comment on it. As a parent or carer, it’s important you understand exactly 
what content your children might be seeing. 
 
Heavily used by children and young people, Ofcom’s Media and Attitudes report (2018) reveals that even children as 
young as three are using Youtube as a form of entertainment. 
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Start of the School Day 
The doors open at 8.45am which is when the children then go into their classrooms, ready for lessons to begin at 
8.55am. The doors close at 8.55am which is when the internal bells sound.  
 
Please can we also ask for your support in ensuring that the children do not play on the trim trail equipment before or 
after school – thank you. 
 
Vacancies 
After 7 years at the school our Caretaker, Mr Rouse, will be leaving at the end of July. We will be publishing details 
about this vacancy in the next few weeks. 
 
We have vacancies for 2 Midday Supervisors. For further details please contact the school office or download the 
information from the school website (Vacancies tab). 
 
PTA News 
Hi all, our next PTA meeting is on Monday 29th April at 2pm. Please meet outside the office, it would be great to see 
some new faces there! 
Thanks, PTA team. 
 
Community 
Everyone Health are running a FREE 12 week Healthy Families Programme in Huntingdon at the Youth and Community 
Centre on Sallowbush Road from the 7th May.  For more details visit www.everyonehealth.co.uk/cambridgeshire or 
email: changepointcambs@everyonehealth.co.uk . 
 
Helping Your Child to Read 
We have received information about a free course for parents/carers of children with SEND which will provide advice on 
how to support your child to read and make this fun. The advice and suggestions for you to try at home will support 
what your child’s school is doing to help your child to read. The course is being run by Cambridgeshire County Council 
Trainee Educational Psychologists. 

    

Thursday 9 May 
  

Cambridge Professional Development Centre, 
Trumpington, Cambridge, CB2 9NL 
(Use CB2 9JQ for Sat Navs) 

9:45 am – 12 noon 

  
The course will be run in Huntingdonshire in the Autumn term 2019. 
To book a place please use the link below, the booking facility is half way down the page. It is quicker, cheaper and will 
help us if you book online. Please complete and return this form by Wednesday 8th May 2019 
  
https://www.cambslearntogether.co.uk/pupil-and-family-support/send-information-advice-and-support-service/ 
  
This is a free event for parents (unfortunately it is not possible for babies or children to attend). 
Spaces are limited so please book early to avoid disappointment For further information contact or if you are unable to 
book online please contact SENDIASS 01223 699214 or email: ppsadmin@cambridgeshire.gov.uk. 
 
 
What’s On Next Week: 
Monday 29th April Reception visit to Bellway Homes 
   PTA Meeting 2pm    

Art Club 
Tuesday 30th April     
Wednesday 1st May Year 4 Grafham residential 
   Governing Body meeting  
Thursday 2nd May Year 4 Grafham residential  
   Family Worker Drop In 
   Choir  
   Cross Country Competition 4.30pm 
Friday 3rd May  Year 4 Grafham residential  
   Orchestra    
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Summer Term 2019 

 
April Monday 29th PTA Meeting 2pm 

May 

Thursday 2nd  Year 4 Grafham Residential visit 
Family Worker Drop In 
Cambridgeshire Primary Schools Cross Country 
Relay Championships 

  
9.00am 
4.30pm 

Friday 3rd   Year 4 Grafham Residential visit  

Monday 6th   May Day Bank Holiday – school closed  

Monday 13th  Key Stage 2 SATs Week  

Wednesday 15th  Middle Elm Assembly 9.15am 

Sunday 19th  Musical Teas 3.00pm 

Monday 20th  Photographs  

Wednesday 22nd  Reception Maple Assembly 
Music Concert 

9.15am 
6.00pm 

Thursday 23rd   Year 6 Residential visit Parent Information 
Meeting 

5.30pm 

27th– 31st May        Half Term 

June 

Monday 3rd  Professional Day – school closed  

Wednesday 5th   New Intake Evening 7.00pm 

Friday 7th   Reception ‘Meet the Beasts’  

Monday 10th   Y1 Phonics Check Week  

Wednesday 12th  Reception Beech Assembly 9.15am 

Friday 14th  Brambles Leavers Farm Trip  

PTA Meeting 2.00pm 

Cake Friday 3.00pm 

Tuesday 18th  Brambles Registration Session 4.30pm 

Wednesday 19th   Family Worker Drop In 
Lower Elm Assembly 

9.00am 
9.15am 

Friday 21st Sports Day 
Reception / Key Stage 1 
Key Stage 2 

 
Morning 

Afternoon 

24th – 28th  Year 6 Residential Visit  

Wednesday 26th  Lower Cedar Assembly 9.15am 

July 

Tuesday 2nd  Hinchingbrooke Transition Day 
Y5 Production 

 
1.45pm 

Wednesday 3rd   Hinchingbrooke Transition Day 
Reception Willow Assembly 
Y5 Production 

 
9.15am 
6.30pm 

Thursday 4th  Hinchingbrooke Transition Day  

Friday 5th  Non Uniform Day 
(reserve Sports Day) 

 

Saturday 6th  PTA Summer Fair  

Wednesday 10th  Lower Maple Assembly 9.15am 

Thursday 11th   PTA Disco  

Friday 12th   Reception Woburn visit 
Brambles Leavers Assembly 

 
11.00am 

Tuesday 16th  Governing Body meeting 6.30pm 

Wednesday 17th  PTA Meeting 7.30pm 

Monday 22nd   Year 6 Leavers Evening 6.00pm 

Wednesday 24th   Last day of term   

 

 

 

 
 


